
 
 

Important Notice  
 
 
14th October 2020 
 
 
Compulsory company strike-off process will resume on Monday 19th October 2020 
 
Companies House Gibraltar will be resuming the strike off of companies that fail to deliver their 
annual returns for filing for three consecutive years, or those companies which the Registrar 
believes are no longer carrying on business or in operation. The temporary measure to suspend 
the strike off of these companies will be lifted this coming Monday the 19th October 2020. 
 
This measure was implemented in the spring of this year in response to the emergent COVID-19 
crisis, to allow businesses to adapt to the developing situation. After careful consideration it has 
now been decided that sufficient time has been allowed for this purpose. Companies House 
Gibraltar must continue its work of ensuring companies comply with the filing requirements under 
the Companies Act. Due to the notice period set out in the pertinent sections of the Companies 
Act, Companies that are in default will still have until the beginning of next year to deliver any 
documents in respect of which they are in default, if they are to avoid being struck off the Register 
of Companies. 
 


